

TOWN OF PORTOLA VALLEY NOTICE OF PLANNING COMMISSION PUBLIC HEARING

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Planning Commission of the Town of Portola Valley will hold a public hearing, via teleconference, on **Wednesday, October 21, 2020** at **7:00 p.m.** on the following:

APPEAL OF ARCHITECTURAL AND SITE CONTROL COMMISSION DECISION TO APPROVE AN ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW AND SITE DEVELOPMENT PERMIT TO CONSTRUCT A NEW RESIDENCE WITH BASEMENT AND POOL; 138 GOYA ROAD; FILE #PLN_ARCH06-2020; PURSUANT TO PORTOLA VALLEY MUNICIPAL CODE CHAPTER 18.66.

This project has been determined to be exempt from the provisions of the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) per CEQA Guidelines Section 15303 (a), which exempts the construction of one single family residence in a residential zone.

To join the Zoom meeting online:
Go to Zoom.com – Click Join a Meeting
– Enter the Meeting ID 958 9477 3286

To join the Zoom meeting by telephone: 1.888.788.0099 (toll-free)
Enter Meeting ID 958 9477 3286

Public Hearings provide the general public and interested parties an opportunity to provide testimony on these items. If you challenge a proposed action(s) in court, you may be limited to raising only those issues you or someone else raised at a Public Hearing(s) described above, or in written correspondence delivered to the Town of Portola Valley at, or prior to, the Public Hearing(s).

Meeting participants are encouraged to submit public comments in writing in advance of the meeting. Please send an email to Dylan Parker, Assistant Planner at dparker@portolavalley.net by 12:00 PM on the day of the meeting. All received questions and comments will be read by and included in the public record. Members of the public can ask questions/provide comments using the "raise your hand" feature in the Zoom platform.

Dated: October 9, 2020 Laura Russell, Planning Director

*This meeting will be conducted in compliance with the Governor's Executive Order N-25-20 issued on March 12, 2020, and N-29-20 issued on March 18, 2020, allowing for deviation of teleconference rules required by the Brown Act. On Thursday, March 19, Governor Gavin Newson issued a statewide stay-at-home order to protect the health and well-being of all Californians. In an effort to reduce the risk of spreading Coronavirus (COVID-19), members of the Architectural and Site Control Commission, Staff, and applicant will all participate via teleconference. The purpose of this is to provide the safest environment for officials, staff, and the public while allowing for public participation.